American Contract Bridge League

District 8 Annual Board of Directors Meeting

Saturday August 16, 2008

Missouri Valley Regional

Renaissance Hotel, St. Louis MO.

Members and Officers present: Debbie Avery, Michael Carmen, Bob Carteaux, Karen Coe, Jay Coleman, Dalton Darnell, Karl Dencker, Rajahneen Dencker, Georgia Heth, Martha Leary, John Pree, Tom Oppenheimer, Debbie Romero, Chris Shaw, Ron Sholes, Chuck Zalar, Liz Zalar.

Members and Officers absent: Chris Benson, Jim Davis, Richard Ellis, Lynne Feldman, Leah Newell, Chris Patrias, John Samsel, Mike Tomlianovich, Karen Walker, Milt Zlatic.

Mr. Carteaux called the August 16, 2008 Annual District 8 Board of Directors meeting to order at 9:30 AM.

Mr. Coleman moved to accept the minutes of the May 24, 2008 District 8 Board meeting as presented. Second Mr. Dencker. Carried.

Treasurer’s report: Ms. Avery presented the income and expense report, and the District 8 check registers for the Board’s review. Mr. Dencker moved to accept the documents as presented. Second Mr. Coleman. Carried. Ms. Avery submitted the 2009 proposed budget for the District Board’s examination. Mr. Carmen moved that the proposed budget be accepted as presented. Second Mr. Coleman. Carried. Ms. Avery noted that the District 8 tax return has been prepared and has made copies available. 

President’s report: Mr. Carteaux expressed his sorrow at the passing of his long time friend and Ft. Wayne tournament Chairman Jim Pelletier.  The District 8 Board joined Mr. Carteaux in extending their sympathies to Mr. Pelletier’s family. 

ACBL Director’s report: Ms. Heth referred the District 8 Board to her published report that appears in the August 2008 Advocate. She noted that ACBL Headquarters would remain in Memphis. St. Louis is on the list for the 2013 Spring NABC and that contracts are still being negotiated. She asked that everyone consider nominating candidates for the National Goodwill, and National Charity committees and to get those nominations to her in writing. She also asked for nominations for the Junior Corps. The Junior Corps is for youth in leadership positions aged 26 and under.

Finance Report: No Report.

Charity Report: Mr. Dencker informed the District Board that he was sending postcards to clubs regarding the District 8 Charity week. Mr. Dencker will get contact information for Bridge supplies to the Board.
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Judiciary report:


Discipline: Mr. Carmen noted that there were no actions pending.


Appellate: No report.

Education report: Mr. Shaw reported that the Education Foundation gave a  $3000 grant to Effingham schools. Reno NV is trying to get bridge recognized as a sanctioned sport for high school. A feasibility study is underway for holding a bridge camp for youth 19 and under in District 8. Mr. Shaw noted that the Youth NABC had nearly 200 student participants from the US and Canada. The next Youth NABC will be held in conjunction with the Summer Nationals and he hopes attendance will double to 400 or more student participants.

Tournament Coordinator’s report: Bracketing of knockout events to make them more attractive to all participants are dependent on the size of the tournament. The size has a bearing on the resulting masterpoint ranges and number of brackets. Handicapping knockout events is an alternative for smaller tournaments with fewer high masterpoint teams.

STaC report: Mr. Zalar noted that the dates for the Fall STaC are October 27 through November 2, 2008. The dates for the Spring STaC are January 30 through February 5, 2009. 

Regional Tournament Reports:

Paducah/Rockford: Mr. Darnell reported that the Paducah tournament started out well but toward the end of the week when room rates went up they lost tables so that their overall table count was down by 108. They are negotiating room rates for next year. Mr. Dencker reported that the Rockford tournament was up by 153 tables for the 2007 regional and that everything went well.

Champaign: Mr. Zalar noted that the formal tournament report was late due to a disagreement with the host site over room counts. He was confident that this issue would be resolved soon. The total table count was down by about 50 tables from 2007.

St. Louis: Mr. Carmen noted that the new schedule has generated both positive and negative feedback and will be assessed for next year. He noted at this time the table count was running a bit ahead of last year. 
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Future Regional Status report:

Ft. Wayne: Mr. Carteaux reported that everything is on schedule and that he is hoping that the later date this year will help increase table count.

Champaign: Mr. Zalar said that all plans are in place and going forward.

Paducah/Rockford: Mr. Darnell and Mr. Dencker noted that all was going well. The dates are June 22 through June 28, 2009. The joint schedule was presented to the District 8 Board for approval. Mr. Coleman moved to accept the schedule as presented. Second Mr. Zalar. Carried.

Nominating: Mr. Carmen presented the 2009 slate of candidates. The committee has nominated Mr. Coleman for President and Mr. Dencker for Vice President. Mr. Carteaux called for any nominations from the floor. Being none, Mr. Zalar moved to close the nominations and accept the slate as presented. Second Mr. Pree. Carried.

NAP Status report: Mr. Zalar asked that all unit coordinators send Mr. Tomlianovich a list of qualifiers for the event. The dates for the NAP finals are November 8-9 to be held at the Eagles building on Ash Street. Directions to the site will be published in the October Advocate.

GNT Status report: Ms Heth noted that the dates for the 2009 GNT event are May 2-3 and that the event will be held at the Eagles. She wants all clubs to focus on increasing flight C participation noting that the District’s C team won the event last year.

Promotions: No report.

Old Business: Mr. Zalar requested input for the new IRS requirements for filing.

New Business: Mr. Sholes handed out flyers for the Senior Olympics bridge event. The pre-registration period ends September 8, 2008 with the event to be held Wednesday September 17, 2008 at the Jerome Civic Center, 2901 Leonard Ave Jerome IL. There is a maximum capacity of 40 pairs for this year.

Mr. Dencker noted that the Regional entry fees in the Chicago area had gone up to $14.50 and that Regional events held at the NABCs were $15.50.Mr. Carmen noted that an increase in the table fees for the St. Louis regional was needed. Mr. Coleman moved to increase the maximum rate charged for District 8 Regional entries to increase to $16.00 per session. Second Ms. Leary. Carried
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Being no further business before the District 8 Board of Directors Mr. Coleman moved that the August 16, 2008 Annual Meeting of the District 8 Board of Directors be adjourned. Second Ms. Leary. Carried.

Respectfully Submitted

Deborah Avery

District 8 Board Secretary
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